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“Safety in School Workshops (2020)” Booklet 

 

Summary 

 

 The purpose of this circular memorandum is to inform heads of secondary schools about 

the updating of the “Safety in School Workshops (2020)” Booklet.  

 

Details  

 

2. To meet the advancement in technology and facilitate schools to teach students to use tools 

and machine equipment safely in realising their design ideas, the Education Bureau (EDB) has 

updated the “Safety in School Workshops (2020)” Booklet.  It will supersede the 2009 version.  

The Booklet has the following two new topics:  

 3D Printer (Section 9.11)   

 Related Guidelines and Webpages (Appendix E).   

 

3. Heads of schools are requested to bring the content of this circular memorandum to the 

attention of all Design and Technology teachers as well as other subject teachers who will 

conduct learning and teaching activities in school workshops.  Schools should also refer to the 

Booklet when installing and using tools or machine equipment in other special rooms to conduct 

learning activities. 

 

4.  The “Safety in School Workshops (2020)” Booklet has been uploaded 

to the EDB website (www.edb.gov.hk/en/te/dt-safety) for teachers’ reference.   

 

 

Contact Person  

 

5.  For enquiries, please contact Mr POON Gong of the Technology Education Section, 

Curriculum Development Institute, Education Bureau on 3698 3145.   

 

 

 Dr Gloria PW CHAN 

 for Secretary for Education 

c.c. Heads of Sections – for information 

http://www.edb.gov.hk/en/te/dt-safety

